

American Postal Workers Union, AFL-CIO

817 14th Street, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20005

William Burrus
• Executir⇒ Vice President
• (202) 842-4246

ARTICLE	19	
SECTION	ELM	
SUBJECT		٠.
n 4990	ALYSAS	
	0	******

February 24, 1986

National Electric Board Mile Electrocket

Wintsons Entartite mont

Enight C Hotobas In rule Trave

Thirtia A AAM Innings Francis Discour

> DIN SON Gene Disson

בירות בירות

Direct A Res

Sinter Mornan

Since Sty Smon

Direct Assistance States

Regional Coordinations Reside if Moore Name Tegan

Companyon

e : (forming # form injon

to the elect Region

A. me Silvania

Dear Mr. Fritsch:

At the January 1986 Safety and Health meeting an agenda item submitted by the unions "U.S. Postal Service Urinalysis Drug Testing Program" was discussed. It is my recollection of Dr. Herman's response for the Postal Service that urinalysis testing may be required by postal medical doctors when a fitness for duty examination indicates the need for further testing. He indicated that other managerial employees were not authorized to refer employees for urinalysis screening.

Please review postal policy in this regard and advise me.

Sincerely,

William Burrus,

Executive Vice President

Thomas Fritsch
Assistant Postmaster General
Labor Relations Department
United States Postal Service
475 L'Enfant Plaza, S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20260

WS:mc

1398 1 1.10-



SENIOR ASSISTANT POSTMASTER GENERAL

Human Resources Group Washington, DC 20250-4000

August 6, 1986

ARTICLE	19	
SECTION	ELM	
TOBUEEZ	25.00	
URINAL	Y 515	
-		

MEMORANDUM FOR FIELD DIVISION GENERAL MANAGERS/POSTMASTERS

Subject: Urinalysis Testing

Recently, it has come to our attention that drug testing is being used in the field as part of the initial issuance and renewal of the SF-46, Operator's Identification Card, and in Accident Repeater Programs.

Across-the-board drug testing and/or random drug testing of present employees is prohibited under any circumstances. However, on a case-by-case basis, during fitness-for-duty examinations, drug tests may be administered, depending on the specific reasons for the examination as stated by the referring official and/or in the judgment of the examining medical official (see Attachment A). Additionally, drug testing in conjunction-with medical assessments and evaluations as part of the Employee Assistance Program is within established procedures (see Attachment B). Furthermore, we will be issuing a policy statement on drug screening of applicants for employment in the near future.

If you have further questions regarding this matter, you may contact either Harvey White of the Labor Relations Department at 268-3822 or Stephen A. Moe of the Employee Relations Department at 268-3793.

David H. Charters

(Acting)

Attachments

cc: Regional Postmasters General Mr. Fritsch